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April 29, 2022 

 
Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting funding for the North Las Vegas Officer Wellness Program in fiscal year 2023. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of North Las Vegas at 2250 Las Vegas Blvd., N, Suite 900, 

North Las Vegas, Nevada 89030. 

 

The NLVPD Officer Wellness project will promote physical and mental wellness through the installation of exercise 

equipment and quiet rooms at various locations throughout the department. 

 

The NLVPD Officer Wellness will be instituted to improve the physical and mental wellbeing of NLVPD personnel. 

The class promotes wellbeing through diet, exercise, and mental health awareness and is a part of the Peace Officer 

Standards and Training mandate that officers must complete 12 hours of annual training on Officer Wellbeing.  

 

This program will provide officers access to exercise equipment to promote physical health as well as quiet rooms to 

help manage stress, promoting good mental health. Currently, police officers stationed at the main headquarters located 

in North Las Vegas City Hall have access to an employee gym. The NLVPD would like to extend this privilege to 

other officers through the installation of exercise equipment in various areas throughout the department. Quiet rooms 

provide officers with a quiet place to decompress, decreasing sensory stimuli. Through this program, exercise 

equipment and quiet rooms will be installed at various locations. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
Congressman Steven Horsford 

4th District, Nevada 


